SPRING CEDARWOOD ASSOCIATION NEWSLETTER

ASSOCIATION OFFICERS

Janet Smith-Flaherty 891-9737 President:

82 Florence Road

Vice President: Hans Brings 891-9993

117 Thornton Road

Treasurer: Ellise Ghitelman 891-9307

7 University Park

Secretary: Alexis Shaw 894-5298

124 Westgate Road

ANNUAL ASSOCIATION MEETING AND ELECTION OF OFFICERS

DATE: Wednesday, April 11, 2001

TIME: 7:00 pm

PLACE: Woodside's Texaco - 2nd floor (across from

Cedarwood entrance on Weston St.)

All Cedarwood neighborhood residents are invited to attend the Association's annual meeting.

The meeting will be an informal business meeting and planning session for 2001 events. This is also a place to provide ideas for discussion or to voice concerns about any neighborhood issues.

The association would love to see some new neighbors become involved--we need committee members!

The meeting agenda will be as follows:

- President's Welcome
- Secretary's Report
- Treasurer's Report
- Committee Reports
- Nominations and Election of Officers
- New Business

Refreshments will be served.

CEDARWOOD SCHOLARSHIP

The association gives an annual scholarship to a Cedarwood graduating senior. As a reminder, one requirement of eligibility is that the family must have been a member of the association for at least two consecutive years.

A big Thank You! to all our donors for their contributions to the scholarship award fund. Special thanks to Hans Brings for his generous donations.

MOTHER'S NETWORK

If you are interested in joining a neighborhood "Mother's Network" for arranging play groups and sharing day care, please contact Linda Manning at 642-9390



NEW NEIGHBORS **OPEN HOUSE**



2001

The Cedarwood Association is pleased to once again sponsor a New Neighbors Open House. This is a great opportunity for new neighbors to meet other new neighbors and to meet existing neighbors, as well as learn about Cedarwood activities.

The last New Neighbors Open House was in 1998, so all new neighbors since then are invited to attend! You do not have to be a member of the Association to attend the Open House.

Hosts for the Open House are Janet Smith-Flaherty and Tom Flaherty. Refreshments and yummy hors d'oeuvres will be served.

Place: 82 Florence Road

Date: Saturday - March 10, 2001

Time: 1:00pm to 4:00pm

PLEASE RSVP to either Janet Smith Flaherty (891-9737) or Hans Brings (891-9993).



SCAVENGER HUNT



Do you know Waltham? Want to learn more about Waltham? Come join the fun in the first Cedarwood Scavenger Hunt. Chairperson Bill Morley is assembling a hunt for items that will ensure a fun and challenging night for all! Teams will be made up of new and existing residents.

The Scavenger Hunt will take place on Saturday - April 28th from 7 to 8pm, followed by dinner and awards. This event is open to adults only; singles and couples welcome. Cost is \$15 per person and includes dinner.

This event is limited to the 40 people. Contact Bill Morley at 894-3376 or e-mail wjmorley@mediaone.net by March 16th to sign-up.

More information will be available at the New Neighbors Open House and at the Annual Meeting.

PUBLIC SAFETY COMMITTEE

Keeping the front of your home and sidewalks clear of snow/ice make it safer for your guests and especially your mail person to approach your home.

Complaints from residents about the lack of and poor quality of snow removal in the neighborhood have been forwarded to City officials. Complaints of kids hanging around at the Cedarwood playground, have been forwarded to the Waltham Police department.

Traffic Report:

I am going to address the following traffic safety concerns with our new State Representative:

- Lower the speed limits on Villa St. and Rockridge Rd. from 30 mph to 25mph.
- Place a 3 way stop sign at the intersection of Villa St. and Rockridge Rd.
- Place a Stop sign at the intersection of Villa St. and Summit Ave.
- Place a Stop sign at the intersection of Villa St. and Cedarwood Ave.

Please let me know if there are any other thoughts about neighborhood traffic conditions. This is going to be a big issue this year, not only for us, but for the entire city.

If any residents have any concerns, please call me at 781-894-3376 or e-mail at wjmorley@mediaone.net

--Bill Morley

WELCOME NEW NEIGHBORS!

Please join us in welcoming the following individuals and families to Cedarwood:

- Richard & Lorri Manning at 31 Florence Road
- Shun Tak Wu at 125 Florence Road
- Slawomir & Hanna Marczak at 99 Rockridge Road
- Michael & Jennifer Cahill at 113 Thornton Road
- Brian & Jill Lenhardt at 37 Thornton Road
- Victor & Kathleen Delgado at 102 Thornton Road
- Steven Snow & Lori Catino at 28 Villa Street
- Susan Alper & Lauren Speisman at 70 Villa Street
- Steven, Faith & Mason Quintero at 219 Florence Road
- Ted & Cheryl Adolph at 29 Villa Street
- Brian & Elizabeth Warter at 43 Villa Street
- Will & Linda Manning at 94 Villa Street
- Eric & Kristine Scheufele at 55 Thornton Road
- Kate Buttolph & Paul Angiolillo at 31 Harland Road
- Jim Smith & Nancy Lawrence at 63 Harland Road
- Charles & Cecilia Liu at 95 Wetherbee Road
- Peter & Jane Dobisz at 45 Wetherbee Road
- Phoebe Chamberlain at 57 Rockridge Road

We apologize if we've left anyone out. Please call Janet Smith-Flaherty at 891-9737 and we'll get you into our next newsletter.

Newsletter Staff:

Editor:

Alexis Shaw (894-5298)

Contributors: Bill Morley, Janet Smith-Flaherty

Distribution: Janet Smith-Flaherty (891-9737)

Copying donated by Hans and Sara Brings

2001 Association Dues

Association dues :	Family \$5.00 Single Membe	r Household \$3.00
Name:	Phon	ne:
Address:	·	
•	ontribute to the scholarship with this fon check (payable to Cedarwood Association	orm. Donation to Scholarship Fund:) to: Ellise Ghitelman 7 University Park
I am interested in helping out on t	he:	
Summer Picnic	Fall Yard Sale	New Neighbor Committee
Activities Committee	Gardening Committee	Street Representative

PLEASE NOTE: Due to space limitations we were unable to include the Neighborhood Services Directory. Copies will be available at upcoming events.